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University Women s Club

September 1990

Dear Members,

Fall Greetings! Yes, it'’s that time of year again.

The first University Women's Club (UWC) meeting is the annual Fall Membership Tea on
September 11th (11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in Koenig). Members have received invitations by mail, but
please remember to invite any newcomers or friends who might enjoy getting to Know us.

The stated purposes of the UWC are to promote friendship among members, to develop bonds
of common interest, and to encourage service within the University community.

This year I would [iKe to focus on the University as a commynity, and on women in the commu-
nity in particular. There are several ways [ plan to do this. One way is through a lecture/luncheon
series that will feature “Women in Education” at CU-Boulder. As a club we support the education
of women through our scholarship fund, and I am interested in learning more about the research and
creative work of women in the CU community. The first lecture/luncheon will be held on October 16th
at the University Club, and Doris Havice, Professor Emeritus of Religion, is the featured speaker.

Another way I plan to focus on the University as a community is through The Winter Party,
scheduled for Saturday, December 1st in the UMC Ballroom. This evening event of holiday desserts
and ballroom dancing will be an enjoyable way for us to meet with other members of the University
community.

There are two new additions to the Club that will also work toward this idea. One is a New-
comers Group. Dora Emery and Gertie Phelps are planning several events for new members.

If you have the name of a newcomer please call Dora (494-7119) or Gert (499-1718). The other is a
“telephone tree, " organized by Heather Southwick, as a way for us to Keep in touch with each other.

I'm looKing forward to an active year.
Sincerely,

Marilee
Marilee Dunn
UWC President 1990-91



UWC Program

Fall Membership Tea

September 11, 1990
11:30 am. to 1:30 p.m.
Koenig Alumni Center

The Winter Party

December 1, 1990
7:30 p.m.
UMC Ballroom

Spring Fashion Show
April 29, 1991
UMC Ballroom

Lecture/Luncheon
Series

October 16, 1990
Dr. Doris Havice
11:45 am. to 1:30 p.m.
University Club*

November 13, 1990
Ceal Barry

January 22, 1991
speaker to be announced

February 11, 1991
Cordelia Candelaria

March 12, 1991
speaker to be announced

* The cost for the lunch will vary each
time. For October 16th the total cost is $6.00.

Reservations are necessary and must be
made by September 21st. For more infor-
mation, call Marilee Dunn at 449-1055 or
mail a check for $6.00 (made out 1o UWC) as
your reservation to: Marilee Dunn, 1140
Portland Place Apt. #308, Boulder, CO 80304.

Scholarship Update

The University Women's Club Scholarship
at the University of Colorado at Boulder was
established in 1982 to aid outstanding
women students who are over 24 years old
and are returning to CU after a break in
their college education. It has served as a
focus for fundraising activity and a way for
the UWC 10 offer tangible support to young-
er women.

Scholarships for women returning to
school are critically needed. The University
Women's Club Scholarship has been deeply
appreciated by those students who have re-
ceived it. These women also see il as a Lre-
mendous boost to their morale as they
continue the difficult task of study often
mixed with responsibilities of family and
job.

To date, a total of 16 scholarships totalling
over $10,000 have been awarded. This is an
average of $625 per scholarship.  Students
from a variety of disciplines have received
this financial aid.

With the success and bard work of our
spring fashion show fundraising event this
year, we were able 1o award three scholar-
ships. A $1000 scholarship was awarded to a
graduate student in Communication Disor-
ders and Speech Science. Two $625 scholar-
ships were also awarded, one to a graduate
student working toward a Master of Science
in Education, and one to an undergraduate
student pursuing a dual degree in Mathe-
matics and Music.

We salute their dedication and hard work
and are pleased to encourage them with our
scholarships.

Rachel Homer
Chairperson

UWC Scholarship Committee

This year MSages will be published once
a month, with the exception of the holiday
December/January issue, If you have
something you would like included in the
newsletter, please send it (typed) to: Anna
Catalana, MSages Newsletter Editor, 915
15th Street, Boulder, CO 80302, or call 449-
4845 no later than the 15th of the month.

MSages Newsletter Editor: Anna Catalana




The 1990-91 UWC Board

President...........ccccccc.. Marileg Dunn.;.. .o imiiassaiioi 449-1055
Secretary.................. SUSANNE GETROM .. coucieivrsressinsesnsvios 494-0208
Treasurer............ccuees Pegey MIler.. ...couiciasisnsaiinis 678-5946
Campus Tours............ Normia BOWes.......cimessmmansorars sssasns 494-7333
Fashion Show............. Karen Diamond..........ccccecevnenene. 939-8656
Interest Groups........... Nan Wei . SUuvcaimdimsnnnie 440-4895
Mailing.......ccocevvvucccannnee Rhoda Nozik........cccocrimrruninannee 499-0784
Membership............. Penny Kisslinger.......ccccceeneeevnnans 494-1834
MSARER coioesrmiverstnsssiassts Anna  Catalanf...consmosneasinsionnes 449-4845
Programs...... each program will have an individual chair
Projects..........c.ccen... Ethel Pankove.......cccccoovereenecereannns 494-0670
Publielty.....cvniicrcimi AN BIRYER, . shiimsnndigsasisosissoiincon 494-3773
Scholarship.............. Rachel Homer.......ccoocvceiniiiecinianne. 443-3229
Telephone Tree.....Heather Southwick...........cccccenneeae. 494-4832
Co-President 1989-90.....Rosemary McBride.......... 494-9765
Co-President 1989-90.....Jennifer Miller................ 772-5843
UWC EXECUTIVE BOARD 1991-1992

President-Elect.......... Claudine Garby......ccoomeeeeeenenan.o. 499-4062
Secretary-Elect.......... Marcia Elwood.........ccoceimmeenneee. 449-2611
Treasurer-Elect.......Marilyn Peltzer..........cccoceeerennn. 499-1454

e et -

Form 1990-91

Name Telephone Number,

Address Zip Code

_ I am enclosing my dues of $10. I am a (new / returning) member. (circle one)
(MaKe your check payable to University Women's Club.)

I am interested in helping women through the UWC Scholarship Program and am
enclosing a donation of $ ;

I am interested in helping CU-Boulder Libraries through the UWC Program and
am enclosing a donation of § .

I am interested in serving on a committee for -

Please bring this form and your dues to the Fall Membership Tea, or mail them to:
Penny Kisslinger, 4165 Caddo Parkway, Boulder, CO 80303.



In addition...

The University Women’s Club members participate in interest groups and in service
groups. Interest Groups have included book groups, bridge, french, german, handicrafts,
hiking, horseback riding, interior design, international foods, investments, music, places of
interest, tennis, theatre, walking, and "wine tasting.

Service groups or projects have included the Arist Series, cookbook project, campus tours,
campus libraries, meals on wheels, Student Health Services, and book drives.

There will be sign-up sheets for these activities at the Fall Membership Tea. Specific in-
formation will be given in the October MSages as well. If you any questions or would like to
be involved on specific projects or commitees, please call the appropriate board member.

University Women’s Club Bulk Rate
U.S. Postage

1140 Portland Place #308
Boulder, Colorado 80304 PAID
Boulder, CO 80302

Address Correction Requested Permit No. 115




MS ages

University Women's Club

October 1990

Dear Members,

Fall has definitely amved in Boulder, and the
events for the school year have begun. These include our
meetings, of course, and the Membership Tea, which
was well attended on a beautiful, sunny day. For Inter-
est Groups getting together now, this newletter has a
special column with information regarding meetings as
well as a list of those in charge.

All newcomers are welcome to join the Newcomers
Group, which holds its first meeting on October 10th.
For more information, call Dora Emery, 494-7119, or
Gertie Phelps, 499-1718.

The first Lecture/Luncheon is October 16th. During
this series we will hear from a variety of women in-
volved in education on the CU-Boulder campus. The
featured speaker on October 16th is Dr. Doris Havice,
Professor Emeritus of Religious Studies. Her talk is en-
titled "Old Age: What's Good About It." (For more
information, see page 2 of this newsletter.)

Plans for the December 1st Winter Party are rapidly
progressing. I hope many of you will be able to attend
this event that is intended to promote friendship be-
tween members of the CU-Boulder community.

Sincerely,
Marilee Dunn
UWC President 1990-91

UWC Service Groups

Two of our Project Service Groups have specific
needs right now, This fall the Blood Bank drive
will be held October 29, 30, and 31 in the UMC
Glen Miller Ballroom. Volunieers are needed for
three-hour stints to help in these arcas: 1) regis-
tration of blood domors, 2) escorling donors (o the
recovery room, and 3) assisting in the recovery
TOOIM.

The Student Health Services needs help in the
gynocology department, assisling in oulpatient
birth control and gynccology. On-geing help is
needed Monday through Thursday afternoons and
it's preferred that you work a two-hour shift
(either 1-3 p.m. or 3-5 p.m.). An orientation is
available.

If you can volunteer, please call Ethel Pankove,
Projects Chairperson, mornings, at 494-0670.

Thank You, Thank You, Thank You

to Heather Southwick and the following members

of her wonderful “telephone itree!” Heather’s major
undertaking means that all of our members will be
telephoned during the year as a way for us w0 kecp
in touch with our communily as well as 1o remind

members aboul upcoming meetings,

So, many thanks to: Mary Baughn, Beuy Bonde,
Norma Bowes, Jean Clark, Charlotie Corbridge,
Esther deOnis, Alice Doyle, Norma Ekstrand,
Louise Grimes, Mary Heath, Mary Janc Husbands,
Libby Lipstreu, Jean Loeffler, Ruby Marr, Louisc
McAllister, Jennifer Miller, Janet Nuzum, Marilyn
Pelizer, Ros Pfaff, Marion Ramirez, Judith Ramsay,
Ura Reithmayer, Maria Rogers, Erika Runnells,
Anne Turner, Robin Wamer, and Florence Whilc,



UWC PROGRAM 1990-91
Winter Party

_December 1, 1990

7:30 pm. 10 11 p.m.
UMC Ballroom

Spring Fashion Show
April 29, 1991
UMC Ballroom

Tuesday
Lecture/Luncheon
Series

October 16, 1990
Doris Havice
Professor Emeritus of Religious Studies
11:45 a.m. 10 1:30 p.m.
University .Club, 972 Broadway

November 13, 1990
- Ceal Barry
Head Women’s Basketball Coach

January 22, 1991
Patricia Limerick
Associate Professor of History

February 12, 1991
Cordelia Candelaria
Associate Professor of English.

March 12, 1991
Barbara Jo Revelle
Associate Professor of Fine Arts

The cost will vary each time. For Ociober 16ih
the total cost is $6.00.
gsary and must be made by October 12th. For
more information, call Marilee Dunn at-449-1055
or mail a check for $6.00 (made out 1o UWC) as
your reservation for October 16th to: University
Women's Club, 1140 Portland Place, Apt. #308,
Boulder, Colorado 80304. A parking space may
also be reserved in your name for the lot adjacemt
to the University Club by including $2 with your
luncheon reservation,

Update from
Friends of Libraries - Boulder

Norlin Library needs help! As most of you
know, the reference collection at Norlin Library
has “been” seriously affected by mold contamina-
tion. The department is currently closed and all
volumes have been moved off-campus 10 a dry,
storage area for treatment. As soon as the refer-
ence area has been decontaminated and the books
dried out, all those volumes must be reshelved as
quickly as possible. This is a labor intensive
project that James Williams, Dean of Libraries,
would like you to help with.

It is hoped that the problems can be solved by
mid-October. A reshelving party is being-
planned. Members of the University Women's
Club will be contacted by Friends of the Librar-
ies-Boulder to. assist..with the reshelving -as soon
as a date and time have been assign_ed.' 1 hope that
many of you will be able to respond..

.On a lighter note, Friends of the Lnbrancs»
Boulder is holding an “Italian Wine Tasting
Party” .at Fiske. Planetarium. on -October 10,. 1990
from 6:30 to 9:30' p.m. to benefit the restoration
and/or -replacement “-of reference books adversely
affected by the mold contamination. In addition .
to wine and cheese tastings, there will be an ongo-
ing. silent- aucuon -and  the raffle of a irip for iwo
to Santa Fe. Tickets for the wine tasting are S15
and- for the raffle 32 each or 3 for $5. For uckeis
and information, call Nancy Cateora (499-7659).
Jean Loeffler (494-5058), or the Friends office
(492-8275).

Nancy -Cateora
Friends of the Libraries-Boulder

Reservations are neces-

This year MSages will be published once a
month, with the exception of the holiday Decem-
ber/January issue, If you have -somcthing you
would - like included in the newsletter, please
send it (typed) to: Amna Catalana, MSages News-
letter Editor, 915 15th Streei, Boulder, CO
80302, or call Anna Catalana at 449-4845 no
later than the 15th of the month.

Editor; Anna Catalana




. Fl't\llch‘ Conversation
g 443-7216 1

_Jmtes!m.ents ,

Music Doris Garcid, . 494-8860, Frances Nako-
steen, 761-3621, and Pat Holmberg, 443-6507

‘Zﬁe ﬂmvemty Women 3 Cfuﬁ af tﬁe ‘Umvemty of Co&rracfo at ﬂ?ou[t{er

On h‘izssﬁatyoumﬂ'ﬁnlﬁsmrgsqft& ﬂmwmtmemsCfuﬁInmm (jmups am{.S‘cmce EPrcyccu, a.swdl

;'a.fa&uofﬂiz UWC Board Members. UWC members receive MSages (a monthly newsletter), are invited to attend

UWC programs, aadmmﬂ:amta;omﬁﬁe!utmstt}mupsasmﬂ’ww[mwﬁe@mr&prqzcm If you

‘would like to become a member for the schoof year 1990-1991, please use the membership form on the back of this

sheet. A memberstip’ book Gisting all current members will be sent out in late fall: ﬂ'youama[rmdyamrﬁama’
know of someone who is mumted’mourcﬁzﬁ,p[zascpm this shieet along.

Projects

‘Interest Groups. _
- Ethel Pankove, 494-0670

Interest Gronps Chair Nan Wei Su, 440-4895 "Projects- Chair

_‘Artist Series Be a volunteer for the “concerts by
- offering transportation and assisiing ‘at the recep-

‘tions, . dinners, and spec:al events” with a chance to

meet the artists.

Art Forim  Ellen’ Weverka, 494-2076

Book Discussion ~ Rachel Homer, 443-3229,
and Rhoda Nozik, 499-0784

Blood Bank Drives .= Blood bank drives are'held
twice a year at the University Memorial ‘Center -
(UMC) and many volunteers are needed: for the suc-
cess-of this project. We' can help serve refresh-
ments. to blood donors and assist in other dreas as

needed

Bi‘iilge, “Daytime - Louise Reed, "49'4.1_"1 19

Bridge, Evening  Betty ‘Gardner, 499 2830

Manon Ranm-ez.
Cu H;eritage" Ce_n_ier " Assist in daily activities

such as researching, cataloging artifacts; hosting’
specnal evems and - ncung -as museum gmdes

Handcraﬂ and Sewmg Jime Krantz,
449-4843

Hikmg. -Karen Diamond, 939-8656 :

Camlms leranes All hhraxm_ou-campus-,
need volunteers for checking ‘out books as well :as in
specialized projects. Some- of our mernbers are very
-.active in the bookfinders’ group.

Intematinnnl Out to Luncll Norma Bowes,
494 73 33

Imelda Hermes, 494-4589 - : : : .
' SRS Campus Tours = Meet visitors from around the

world (and get your exercise as well) when you
show them our lovely campus. This is' a good way to
! mtrodu(;e__ our University to the public.
‘Newcomers ' ' ) :
Gertw Phelps

Dora Emery, 494-7119 and & o Ui o d e 003
499-1718 ' Meals "on ‘Wheels - This nationalorganization
takes meals 10 people unable 10 cook for . them:-

Places of. Interest - Anita "Van Zeghbroeck selves. Share :some of your favorite recipes by bak- -

' Spanish” « Conversation

. Wine 'l‘astmg

494-9382 and Marilee Dunn,. '449-1055

‘ Robin Wa!ncf;

494-9760°

Tea and Travel Tales _Marilyn Pelizer,
499-1454

Tennis ',.Geme Phelps, 499-1718

e ’1‘-

Norma Schattke; 494~1521

erting and Authorsh:p

Eve .Gell_man,
443-6894 R

. “Colorado Cook. Book."” .

ing cookies once a month for this group.

Student Health Servrces © The saff at Warden-
burg can. use assrstance in-a vanely of areas.

Ceokbook Project " Norlin' Library receives all
proceeds from the sale of the highly successful
You can help o promou:.
market, and do clerical work for this project.. *The -
co-chairs ‘of the Cookbook ‘Project are: Nancy
Cateora (499-7659) and Sheryl Kuempel
(494-6370).



‘The 1990-91 UWC Board

President...........oernone.Marilee DUBML........ooorurereieee 449-1055

Secretary.............. .....Susanne GErSOL....ccsamsieansnavasianes 494-0208
Treasurer.........ire... -PEgEY Miller......comeiererveraneeee 678-5946
‘Campus Tours...........Norma BoweS..........; ; -494-7333
Fashion Show............Karen Diamond.......... efreeraians 939-8656
Interest Groups..........Nan Wei Stl...ccecrrrecnsinnes . 440-4895
Mailing......... BSers A «...Rhoda - Nozik.....c.coocveiaiorerreis 499-0784
Membership............ Peany - Kisslinger.........occoeer 494-1834
MSages SOSRSNY ¥ 5 TR 171 T WO 449-4845
Projects..... ' Ethel PantkOvVe. .. v kvrerassvmiosenenss 494-0670
Publicity........ bussmenarons ..Ann Hayes............ weitenrminnhes- 4943773
Scholarship.............Rachel Homer..........ccouuanriieerne. 443-3229
Tglephlne Tree.....Heather Southwick..... ..’.‘-. ........ e 494-4832
Co-Pres‘ndea:t 1989—90 ..Rosemary 'MicBride.......... 494-9765

Co-President 1989-90..... Jenmfer Mlller Setsnnenens 772-5843

UWC EXECUTIVE BOARD 1991-1992

President-Elect..........Claudine _Garby......_........; ...... 499-4062
Secretary-Elect..........Marcia EIw00d.......ccoccrveemarecc. 449-2611
Treasurer-Elect.......Marilyn Pelizer........ oo eoetnbart - 499-1454

. Name . Telephione Number

Address Zip Code

I am enclosing my dues of $10. I am a frew / returning) member. (ircle one)
G cﬁcc&pﬂyaﬁfe to University Women's Club.)

Iam mterestccf in ﬁe[pmg women ttiraugﬁ the ‘H‘W(, Scholarship Program and am.
enclosing a donation of 5

I 'am interested in ﬁe[pmg CU-Boulder Libraries through the UWC Program and -
am enclosing a donation of § .

I am interested in serving on a committee for.

¥

Please mail this form -and y(mr dm to:
Penny Kisslinger, 4165 . Cadde Parkway, Boulder, CO 80303.



October Calendar
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‘—’Tuudny, "ﬂctobe.r' 2 m__ggg_d mouthly meet-

mg.ln Regen!. Hall, Room 302, 11:30.am. = -

s

Wednesdays at noon Emngh__c.onumi_@_
meets every week for guided conversation with
French :native speaker from noon to 2 p.m. in homes
of the members. Call Marion Ramirez, 443-7216, for
more info,

Monday, October 8 Music  Group meets at Erica
Runnells, 5452 Blackhawk Road, at 7:45 p.m. . Call
Doris Garcia, 494-8860, if you ‘have any questions.

Wednesday, October 10 Investment Group ' has
arranged a special tour of Syntex Chemicals, Inc.

facilities for all' interested members -of the UWC

at 9 a.m, Formerly known as Arapahoe Chemicals,
Syntex is located at 2075 55th Si., just south of
Boulder County Humane Society. Syntex research
and development is focused on products which
treat- cardiovascular -and rheumatoid -arthritis con-
ditions. The company is probably best known for
Naprosyn which is widely used to treat arthritis.
This tour will take the place of the regular monthly
meeting of the Invesiment Group. For more infor-
mation, call Imelda Hermes at 494-4589 before

noon on October 5th: There is no charge for the
tour but reservations are necessary.

Wednesday, October. 10 Newcomers Group
Luncheon will be held at Dora Emery’s home, 2890

Julliard, from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. Call Dora,
494-7119.

Thursday, October 11 *“ltalian Wine Tasting
Party,” raffle, and silent auction to benefit
Friends of the Libraries-Boulder at Fiske -Plane-
tariom from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m. For information,
call Nancy Cateora, 499-7659.

Thursday, October: 11 Book Group meels at
7:45 p.m. at Ethel Pankove's house, 2386 Vassar
Drive. The book to be discussed is The Joy Luck
Club by Amy Tan, discussion o be led. by Lois

Linsky. Books will also be selected for reading
during the year at-this meeting.

Monday, October 15 Handcraft and Sewing
Group-meets at | p.m.; will all bring Christmas
sewing and craft ideas. If you'd like to attend, call
June Krantz, 449-4843,

calendar continued on next

A Winter's Tale

A Winter Party is being planned
for members of the University Womens's Club 3
and their guests
on Saturday, December 1, 1990
from: 7:30 to 11 p.m.
in the Glen Miller Ballroom of the University Memorial Center.

* Desserts will be served,
and music will be plaged,
in the special environment of
a unnters tale.

Plan a table—
round tables will be set up for eight people.

Invitations with more information
will be mailed to the UWC membership in October.
The cost will be $10 per person.

page



Calendar, continued

October 16  The first Tuesday Lecture/

October

Tuesday,

Luncheon meeting ai the University Club, begmmng/

at 11:45 a.m. The speaker is Dr. Doris Havice. Cost
is §6. Reservations are neccssary Call Marilee
Dunn, 449-1055. o T B by

L

Friday, October 19 Evening Bridge group meets
at 7:45 p.m. Call Betty Gardner, 499-2830, for more
information.

Sunday, October 21 *“CU Heritage Day Tour,”
co-sponsored by CU Alumni Association and
Historic Boulder, includes lectures about and tours
of CU’s historic buildings. For more information,
call Historic Boulder at 444-5192.

Thursday, October 25 Places of Interest will
go horseback riding in the morning. Call Anita Van
Zeghbroeck, 494-9382, for more information and
reservations.

Thursday, October -25 International Qui 1o
Lunch - Group meets at the Orchid Pavilion, 1050
Walnut, at noon. . If .you plan to. aticnd, call Norma
Bowes, 494-7333, by Ociober 24.

Thursday, October 25 Wriling and Authorship

is tematively scheduled to meet at 7:45 p.m. For
more information and verification, call Eve Geltman,
443-6894.

Spanish Conversation will meet sometime in Oclo-
ber, date to be assigned, but on a Monday at 2 p.m.

Call Robin Warner, 494-9760, for more
information.

nd Travel Talgs will meet in November, and
welcomes new members. Call Marilyn Pelizer,
499-1454, for more information.

A number of people signed up for Interior Design
as a tentative group, but it necds a leader. Call Nan

Wei Su, 4404395, if you would like 1o organize this
group.

University Women’s Club

of the University of Colorado at Boulder
c¢/o 1140 Portland Place,
Boulder,

Apt, #308

Colorado 80304

Bulk Rate
U.S. Poslage

PAID

Boulder, CO 80302
Permit No. 115




MS ages

November 1990

University Women's Club

Dear Members,

I'm very pleased to announce that the University
Women's Club has received donations from Chancellor
foirs and Dean of Faculties Bruce Ekstrand toward the
zosts of The Winter Party. ‘This event is intended to
promote the feeling of community on the CU-Bovlder
tampus, and these donations are a wonderful vote of
confidence toward that goal.

Invitations for The Winter Party are being sent to
“members of the University Women's Club and the Re-
tired Faculty Association. Since this party is for mem-
bers and their guests, please invite your friends to join
us for this lovely occasion. Tables will be reserved for
eight people, so you can set up your own table if you'd
like by noting this on your reservation. The party will

feature French pastries and champagne as well as a
2 to be.a grand celebration.

‘We have a number of new members this year. A
successful newcomers meeting took place on October
10th at Dora Emery’s house, hosted by Dora Emery
ond Gertie Phelps. Welcome to our new members!
They include: Flora Bovis, Loretta Canpbell, Anna
Catalana, Rosamaria Cyrus-Goets, Inna Flambaum,
Ingrid Gerber, Stephanie Greenbuzg, Mari Hareide,
Doris ‘Webster Havice, Christine Johinson, Lillian Ken-
nedy, Toni Levine, Mary Litiman, Judy MacDoren,
Joan Mikulas, Agnieszyka Mostowski, Jane Pampel,
Patricia Schuller, Tatjana Skomorokhova, Nan Wei
Su, Genie Trapp, Anita Van Zeghbroeck, Diane Weller,
" 'nd Ellen Weverka.

The membership booklet will be sent out in Novem-
ber, as most of the memberships now seem to be in.

See you December 1st!

Marilee Dunn
UWC President 1990-91

Tuesday Lecture/Luncheon Series
Features Women in Education at
CU—Boulder

This lecture series highlights women in educa-
tion at the University of Colorado. The speakers
have been invited to discuss their work with us as a
way for women within the umiversity community to
become better acquainted with each other. The lun-
cheon setting allows time for members of the Uni-
versity Women’s Club to meet with each other
informally.

The first Lecture/Luncheon, held on October
16th, featvered Dr, Doris Havice, Professor Emeritus
of ‘Religious Studies, as the speaker. Her challeng-
ing talk was well received by the thirty-eight
women in attendance. A question and answer peri-
od followed the lecture. "

The speaker for Tuesday, Novemberl3, 1990 is
Ceal Barry, head coach for the University of Colora-
do women's basketball program at the University
Club, 972 Broadway, from 11:45 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

This is Ms. Barry’s eighth season as head coach.
The Lady Buffs have had winning seasons for the
past three years, Ms. Barry was named Big Eight
Coach of the Year at the conclusion of the 1988-89
basketball season,

In addition to coaching at CU-Boulder, Ms. Barry
has conducted the Ceal Barry Basketball Camp for
the past eight summers.

Ms. Barry is a native of Louisville, Kentncky
and a 1977 graduate of the University of Kentucky.
As a student at Kentucky, she played basketball
and field hockey.




UWC PROGRAM 1990-91

The Winter Party
December 1, 1990°
7:30 p.m. to 11 p.m.

UMC Ballroom

Spring Fashion Show
April 29, 1991
UMC Ballroom

Tuesday
Lecture/Luncheon

Series

November 13,1990
Ceal Barry
Head Women's Basketball Coach
11:45 am. to 1:30 p.m.

University Club, 972 Broadway

January 22, 1991
Patricia Limerick
Associate Professor of History

February 12, 1991
Cordelia Candelaria
Associate Professor of English

March 12, 1991
Barbara Jo Revelle

Associate Professor of Fine Arts /)("7 /((0

P

The cost will vary each time. For November 13th
the cost is’ $6.00. Reservations are necessary and
must be made by November 9th. For more infor-
mation, call Marilee Dunn at 449-1055 or mail a
check for $6.00 (made out to UWC) as your reser-
vatioti for November 13th to:’ University  Women's
Club, 1140 Portland Place, Apt. #308, Boulder,
Colorado 80304. - A parking space may also be
reserved in your name for the lot adjacent to the
University Club by including $2 with your lun-
cheon reservation.

Project Update— »
Help Needed for
Meals on Wheels

Meals on Wheels is a popular and worthwhile
project in which University women participate.
Meals are received by 150 individuals who are
house-bound either by illness or because they are
elderly and unable to get around. For this project,
four volunteers per month bake three dozen cookies
each. We are asked to omit nuts and not make the
cookies too chewy. Each volunteer delivers the
cookies marked “Meals on Wheels™ to the Senior
Center at 909 Arapahoe on the first Wednesday of
each month.

We now have seven volunteers. Our thanks to
Marcella Diepenbrock, Virginia Gore, Beverly Iroms,
Barbara Marr, Susan Pfretzchner, Nancy Rost, and
Dot O'Sullivan for signing up.

More volunteers are needed, however. We need
one volunieer for November, three for December,
two for January, three for February, two for March,
three for April, and two for May, If yon can spare
the time to provide cookies for this worthy program,
please call Ethel Pankove at 494-0670 to sign up.

Ethel Pankove
Projects Chairperson
University Women's Club

This year MSages will be published once a
month, with the exception of the holiday Decem-
ber/Janvary issue. If you have something you
would like included in the newsletter, please
send it (typed) to: Amna Catalana, MSages News-
letter Editor, 915 15th Street, Boulder, CO
80302, or call Anna Catalana at 449-4845 no
later than the 15th of the month.

Editor: Anna Catalana
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November Calendar

Mondays The Spanish Conversation Group meets
Mondays at 12:30 p.m. at the home of Robin Wamer,

2455 Kenwood Drive. For more information, call
Robin Wamer, 494-9760.

Wednesdays The French Conversation Group
meets each Wednesday. For more information, call

Marion Ramirez, 443-7216.

Fridays The Hiking Group meets every Friday at
9 a.m, in the Chautauqua parking lot nearest the
ranger station. For more information, call Karen
Diamond, 939-8656.

Tuesday, November 6 The University Women's
Club Board meets at Regent Hall, Room #302 at
11:30 a.m. Por more information, call Marilee
Dunn, 449-1055.

— Thursday, November 8 The Book Discussion

Group will meet at the home of Nancy Kraushaar,
530 Aurora Ave. at 7:45 p.m. The book to be dis-
cussed is The Life of an Ordinary Woman by Anne
Ellis. For more information, call Rhoda Nozik, 499-
0784 or Rachel Homer, 443-3229.

Tuesday, November 13 The second Tuesday
Lecture/Luncheon will take place 11:45 am. to 1:30
pm, at the University Club. The guest speaker is
Ceal Barry, head coach of the women's basketball
program. For reservations, send a check for $6

made out to the University Women’s Club to: The
University Women’s Club, 1140 Portland Place,
Apt. 308, Boulder, CO 80304. For a reserved park-
ing space add $2. For more information, call Mari-
lee Dunn at 449-1055.

Wednesday, November 14 The Investments
Group will meet at 9 am. at the home of Ruth
Yearns. For more information, call Imelda Hermes,
494-4589,

Friday, November 16 The Evening Bridge Group
will meet at the home of Merle and Leone Hemenway

at 7:30 p.m. For more information, call Betty
Gardner, 499-2830.

Monday, November 19 The Handcraft and Sew-
ing Group will meet. For more information, call

June Krantz, 449-4843.

Monday, November 19 The Music Group will
meet at the home of Jane Byers, 201 Fox Drive; at
7:45 p.m. For more information, call Doris Garcia,
494-8860 or Frances Nakosteen, 761-3621.

Meonday, November 26 The Daytime Bridge
Group meets on the fourth Monday of every month in
the home of a bridge group member. For more infor-
mation, call Louise Reed, 494-1119.

Monday, November 26 (date to be confirmed)
The Writing and Authorship Group will meet at
7:45 p.m, For more information, call Eve Geltman,
443-1521. '

Wednesday, November 28 The Tea and Tiavel
Tales Group will meet at the home of Marilyn Pelt-
zer at 1:30 p.m. New members are welcome to join
this group. Call Marilyn Peltzer, 499-1454 if you
plan to attend.

The International Out to Lunch Group will meet in
November, date TBA. For more information, call

Norma Bowes, 494-7333.

If you are interested in joining the new Moms and
Tots group, call Nan Wei Su, 440-4895,

For Service Group information, call Ethel Pankove,
494-0670.

For general information about Interest Groups, call
Interest Group Chairperson Nan Wei Su, 440-4895.




Winter Party
December 1, 1990
7:30 p.m. to 11 p.m.
Glenn Miller Ballroom
Cost: $10 per person

Invitations with reservation forms are being mailed
to members of the University Women’s Club. For
more information about this event, call Marilee
Dunn, 449-1055. Reservations are to be sent to:

Marilyn Peltzer, 75 Ridge Road, Boulder, CO 80303
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University Women's Club

December 1990- January 1991

mrMGmst

Be sure to check_the calendar information for all of
the December and January activities as this newsletter-
covers both months. The_Investments Group has gn in-
teresting program for December 12th.

“The Lecture/Luncheon Series is going very well.
The November event was well attended. Questions fol-
lowing Coach Ceal Barry's talk were endless. Luncheon
attendees also had the opportunity to meet with four of
the girls on the basketball team. I'm looking forward
to our January 22nd Lecture/Cunchean svith guest
speaker Professor Pasricia, Limerick,

The excitement mounts as the Winter Party takes
place in several days time. I want to thank Eloise Pel-
decorations and Anita VanZeghbroeck, and Gail Wagn-
er, and Elvise for their hard work on creating the cen-
terpieces. ‘Thank you also to Ann Hayes who has
created —and donated —a very unique stide presentation
of the Hans Christian Anderson fairy tale “The Snow
Queen.” In addition, Loretta Campbell, an active
member of the Art Forum, has designed and created a
fantastical sculpture to be used as the centerpiece at the
party and has donated the piece to be auctioned off as a
way to raise money for the UWC Scholarship Fund.

Thank you to Marilyn Peltzer who has been busy
collecting the reservations and checks for the party.

I'd like to repeat my thanks to Chancellor James
Corbridge and Vice-Chancellor Bruce Estrand for their
generous financial contributions toward this event.

Happy Holidays!

Marilee Dunn
UWC President 1990-91

Patricia Limerick to Speak at

Tuesday Lecture/Luncheon Series
Qn_Jauary 22nd, the third Tuesday Lecrure/

Luncheon will take place at 11:43 am. to 1:30 p.m.
in the Garden Room of the University Club. Patri-
cia Limerick, Associate Professor of History, will
be the guest speaker.

- Professor Limerick’s book entitled The Legacy
of Conquest, which was published in 1987 by W.W.
Norton and Company, has received much attention
for its portrayal of the American West in a non-

idealized manngsr, based on more recent informa-

tion. In it, she confronts the western stereotype

with the western experience,
For more information about Prof. Limerick’s
lecture, see page two of this newsletter.

Silent Auction to be Held

for UWC Scholarship Fund

At the Winter Party, a silent auction will be held
for the centerpiece, a wonderful paper mache
sculpture of faires and elves held together in a tree
shape by a fanciful metal ribbon. The sculpture
can suspended from the ceiling, set on a table,
or spiy in half into wall sconces. Really! Just wait
‘til you see it. Thanks to Heather Southwick for
organized-the silent auction, and Laura King for
assisting her, Proceeds from the auction will go to
the UWC Scholarship Fund.
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The cost wa each time. For January 22nd
| the cost if $6.00. i ‘ and
| must be y January 18th. For more infor- |

UWC PROGRAM 1990-91

The Winter Party
December 1, 1990
7:30 pm. to 11 p.m.

UMC Ballrcom

Spring Fashion Show
April 29, 1991
UMC Ballroom

Tuesday
Lecture/Luncheon

Series

Janvary 22, 1991
Patricia Limerick
Associate Professor of History
University Club
212 Broadway

February 12, 1991
Cordelia Candelaria
Associate Professor of English

March 12, 1991 /
Barbara Jo Revelle /

v
Associate Professor of Fine Arl;axo

e

mation, call =1055 or mail a
check for S6.00 (niade out to UWC) as your reser-
vation Jor January 22nd to: University Women’s
Club, 1140 Portland Place, Apt. #308, Boulder,
Colorado 80104. A parking space may also be
reserved in your name for the lot adjacent to the
University Club by including $2 with your lun-
cheon reservation. -

Membership Address Books

The membership address books were sent out in
November. Thanks to chairperson Penny Kisslinger
for all her work., We have received several correc-
tions and additions for you to note.

The corrections are:
Ruth Yeams has a new phone number: 442-3596,

Dee Zafiratos' comrect phone number is: 440-5721,

Norma S e has moved to a brand new house.
Her new a and phone are: 1157 Harper Lake
Drive, Louigville 80027; 665-2237

Flora Bovis, 2227 Holyoke Drive, Boulder, CO
80303; 499-5807.

Nancy Levitt, 1610 Hillside Road, Boulder, CO
80302; 442-3596.

Margaret Mason, 6730 Lakeview Drive, Boulder, CO
80303; 494-6028.

Jolene Quigley, 1082 W. Willow St., Louisville, CO
80027; 665-2701.

people on campus_

The University Women's Club at Boulder

has awarded scholarships 1o three students.

- Graduale student Anna Kirkland of commu-

nication disorders and speech science received

$1,000. Susan Norman, an undergraduate

majoring in math and music, received $625,

and Virginia Moniak, a graduate student in
education, also received $625.

This year MSages will be published once a
month, with the exception of the holiday Decem-
ber/January issue. If you have something you
would like included in the February 1991 ncws-
letter, please send it (typed) to: Anna Catalana,
MSages Newsletter Editor, 915 15th Street, Boul-
der, CO 80302, or call Anna Catalana at 449-
4845 no later than the 15th of January.

Editor: Anna Catalana




Mondays The Spanish Conversation Group will
meet on the following Mondays at 1:00 p.m.: Decem-

ber 3, 10, 17 and January 7, 14, 21, and 28. For
more information, call Robin Warner, 494-9760.

Wednesdays The Erench Conversation Group

meets at noon on Wednesday December 5th and
12th, and will reconvene in January, date to be an-
nounced. For more information, call Marion
Ramirez, 443-7216.

Fridays The Hiking Group meets every Friday at
9 am. in the Chautauqua parking lot nearest the
ranger station. For more information, call Karen
Diamond, 939-8656.

DECEMBER

Saturday, December 1 The Winter Party, spon-
sored by the UWC, takes place in the Glen Miller
Ballroom. For more information, call Marilee Dunn,
449-1055.

Sunday, December 2 The Wine Tasting Group
will meet at the home of Vinita Sturgeon. They will

also meet in late January, date to be announced.
For more information, call Norma Schatike, 665-
2237.

Monday, December 10 The Music Group will
meet at 7:45 p.m. For more information, call Doris
Garcia (494-8860) or Frances Nakosteen (761-
3621).

Wednesday, December 12 The Investments
Group will meet at 9 am. at the home of Jean Gless,
2940 13th St. There will be a guest speaker who
will talk about the 10th Electric Motor Symposium,
which will have taken place in Hong Kong on Decem-
ber Ist. Guests are welcome. For more information,
call Imelda Hermes, 494-4589,

Thursday, December 13 The Book Group will

meel at the home of Jeanne Nauenberg, 7:45 p.m., 10
discuss Ruth Prawer Jhavala’s Heat and Dust. For

more information, call Rachel Homer (443-3229) or
Rhoda Nozik (499-0784).

Friday, December 21 The Evening Bridge Group

will meet at 7:30 p.m. at the home of Thora and Mike
Chinnery, For more information, call Betty
- Jardner, 499-2830.

December-January Calendar

JANUARY
Wednesday, January 9 The Investments Group

will meet at 9 a.m. at the home of Dot Eldridge,
1405 Bellview. New officers will be selected. For
more information, call Imelda Hermes, 494-4589.

Thursday, Janwary 10 The Book Group will
meet at the home of Marilee Dunn, 7:45 p.m., to dis-
cuss Peter Dexter’s Paris Trout. For more informa-
tion, call Rachel Homer (443-3229) or Rhoda Nozik
(499-0784).

Friday, January 18 The

will meet at 7:30 p.m. at the home of Betty and Ed
Gardner. For more information, call Betty Gardner,
499-2830,

Monday, Januvary 21 The Handcraft and Sewing
Group will meet. For more information, call June

Krantz, 449-4843.

Monday, January 21 The Music Group meets at
7:45 p.m. For more information, call Doris Garcin
(494-8860) or Frances Nakosteen (761-3621).

Tuesday, Jamvary 22 UWC Lecture/Luncheon
with Prof. Patricia Limerick held in the Aspen
Room in the University Memorial Center,

Monday, Japuary 28 The Daytime Bridge Group

will meet in the home of a group member. For more
information, call Louise Reed, 494-1119,

Tuesday, January 29 The International Out to
Lunch Group will meet. For more information, call
Norma Bowes, 494-7333.

GENERAL NOTES:

The following groups will not meet in December:
Forum, Intermational Out to Lunch, Newcomers
Places of Interest, and Tennis.

For Service Group information, call Ethel Pankove,
494-0670.

For general information about Interest Groups, call
Interest Group Chairperson Nan Wei Su, 440-4895,

New Groups Forming Any member wishing 10 play bridge in the evening not as a couple but
with other women, please¢ contact Betty Gardner at 499-2830, and we shall try to get a group started.

If you are interested in joining the new

call Nan Wei Su, 440-4895,

N




HAPPY HOLIDAYS
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MS ages

University Womens Club

March 1991

Dear Members,

The last Lecture/Luncheon takes place on March
12th at the University Club. The featured speaker is
Fine Arts Professor Barbara Jo Revelle. There is more
information about this on page two of this newsletter.
I would like to congratulate Prof. Cordelia Candelaria.

meet our scholarship recipient(s). AL ‘H‘Hrt' members
are invited to attend this [uncheon—Res are ne-
cmary,p[mnmﬂ'mafwmﬁ'd'youplhu to o

The funcheon will be held from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. at
the University Residence at 3600 Caddo Parkway. There

are parking spoces for only thirty cars, so youll need to

car pool. Mark your calendars nous — — — :

- ‘H‘WCmemﬁersmeuoutﬁcnonunahmsfort&

1.99293 fBoard’attﬁcMarcﬁthﬁucmLuncﬁm

Women's Writing in the United States, 1990-92. ‘o the members Jt&sym:mmmnng
The time for our Spring Fashion Show is rapidly committee: Marilyn Peltzer, Penny Kisslinger, Rachel

approaching. ‘The committee is under way, having met  Homer, Laura King, and Heather Southwick,

with the representative from Saks Fifth Avenue in

who spoke at our February Lecture/Luncheon, on her
recent appointment to the Oxford University Press Ad-
visory Board for its project, Oxford Companion to

February. Karen Diamond and Edith Dell Apa are the Marilee Dunn
co-chairs; and committec members are: Eloise Pelton, UWC President 1990-91
Joan MiKulas, Peggy Miller, Anita Van Zeghbroeck,
Vinita Sturgeon, Lisa Andresen, Mary Littman,
Beverly Iroms, and myseff. 0 seeing
you and your friends on April 29th.

The UNC Board : on the revision
of the UWC Constitution. A committee headed by
Claudine Garby and Jennifer Miller met this summer .
and updated the constitution. The Board hopes to con- NOMINEES for the UNWC BOARD
clude this work soon. The revised constitution will for 1992-1993 are:
need to be approved by the UWC membership. Mem- President-Elect:
bers will be alerted about the process through MSages. Elpise Pelton
__ Yor an end-of-the-year event, I fiave planned a :
(ight funchieon Yor members of the UW o take place iﬁ%ﬁ
immediately following the annual Tri-Board meeting
on May 7th. The purpose of this luncheon is many- Treasurer-Elect:
Wﬂg the incoming UWC board; to ap- Alice Doyle

Saithful, hard-working members of the out-

— going UWC board; to thank our fashion show
committee; to honor UWC members who are retiring
this year; to thank our interest group chairs; and to



UWC PROGRAM 1990-91

Spring Fashion Show

April 29, 1991/
UMC Ballroy/
\__‘

——

Honors Luncheon

May 7, 1991

Tuesday
Lecture/Luncheon
Series

March 12, 1991
Barbara Jo Revelle
Associate Professor of Fine Aris
11:45 am. to 1:30 p.m.
University Club
912 Broadway

The cost of the March 12th luncheon is $6.00.

Reservations are necessary and must be made
by March 8th. For more information. call Mar-
ilee Dunn at 449-1055 or mail a check for
§6.00 (made out to UWC) as your reservation
for March 12th to: University Wommen's Club,
1140 Portland Place, Apt. #308, Bouider, Colo-
rado 80304. A parking space may aiso be re-
served in your name for the lot adjacent to the
University Club by including %2 with your
luncheon reservation.

MSages, the UWC newsletter, is published once ]
a month. If you have something yoz would like
included in the April 1991 newsietter, please
send it (typed) to;: Anna Catalana, MSages News-
letter Editor, 929 Maxwell Ave., Rear Apt., Boul-
der, CO 80304, or call Anna Cata'sna at 938-
1691 no later than the 15th of March.

Editor: Anna Catalana

Lecture/Luncheon Series

Associate Professor Barbara Jo Revelle is the
featured speaker for our last event in the UWC Lec-
ture/Luncheon Series. Professor Revelle is the Di-
vision Director of Ptotography in the Fine Arts
Department at CU-Boulder. Her art involves pho-
tography, filmmaking. and photo-related installa-
tions, For our lecture, she will discuss how she
moved from her previous work that involved photog-
raphy at a very perscaal level to her current work
as a public artist.

Prof. Revelle wili also discuss a very large tile
wall she recently designed that pictorially de-
scribes the people’s kistory of Colorado. This pub-
lic ant piece contains images of 168 people—84 of
whom are women—f{rom the history of Colorado. Enti-
tled “A Colorado Panorama: A People’s History of
Colorado,” the-wall “was™ permanently -ingtatted at
the Denver Convention Cemer in_January! A book

dugussigg_jhe -peopie i portrayed was wrilten and
published to accompany this public art piece.

Spring Fashion Show Update

This year we are pleased to announce that the
fashion show wil! be presented by Saks Fifth Ave-
nue. Entitled “Fashion Forecast ‘91," the show
promises to be filled with sophisticated tips on
what's new as well as lots of bright new colors and a
special vignette on the fashion classic Coco Chanel.

We are excited 25out hosting the only show Saks
Fifth Avenue is prod=cing in Boulder this year. If
you have names and addresses of anyone you know
who would like to receive an invitation, please
bring their name(s) t our atiention by calling or
writing Vinita Sturgeon, 7034 Indian Peaks Trail,
Boulder, CO 80301 {530-3695).

International Women’s Week

The 17th annual International Women's Week
celebration, sponsoreé by the Ethnic Women's Alli-
ance at the University of Colorado at Boulder, takes
place March 3-8 on the CU campus. Over 75 speak-
ers and workshops make up the agenda. For more
information, call 492-3776. All programs will be
held in the Universicyx Memorial Center.
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Mondays The i o meets
each Monday at 2:00 p.m. For more information,
call Robin Warner, 494-9760.

Thursdays The French Conv i r meets
each Thursday at noon . For more information, call
Marion Ramirez, 443-7216.

Fridays The Hiking Group meets each Friday at
9 am. in the northeast cormer of The Meadows park-
ing lot. For more information, call Karen Diamond,

939-8656.

Saturdays The Tennis Group meets each Saturday
at 9 a.um. when the weather is good at Kittredge
Courts on campus (northeass corner of Broadway
and Baseline). For more i=formation, call Gertie
Phelps, 499-1718. \‘

Tuesday, March 5 The W C Board meets at—;,:’
gent Hall, Room #302 at 11:30 a.m. For more infor-

e

i

Saturday, March 9 The ®’ine Tasting Group will
meet at 6 p.m. at the home of Vinita Sturgeon, 7034
Indian Peaks Trail. For more information, call
Norma Schattke, 665-2237.

Monday, March 11 The Places of Interest Group
will meet at the “Brown Bag™ preview of Cosi fan
tutre at ten minutes of nooc i Imig Music Hall.
Bring your own lunch. For more information, call
Apnita Van Zeghbroeck, 4%<-9382.

Tuesday, March 12 Vor=g by UWC members for
the UWC Board-Elect will t=ke place at the UWC
Lecture/fLuncheon meeting described below.

Tuesday, March 12 The UWC Lecture/Luncheon
Series features Fine Arts Professor Barbara Jo Re-
velle, 11:45 am. to 1:30 p.m. at the University
Club, 912 Broadway. For more information and res-
ervations, call Marilee Du—m, 449-1055.

Wednesday, March 13 The Invesiments Group

will meet at 9 am. For more information, call Imel-
da Hermes, 494-4589.

Thursday, March 14 The Art Forum Group will

take a day trip to the Denver An Museum to see the
Metropolitan Water Colors “Exhibition, of rarely
seen water colors by Homer and Sargent among oth-
ers. Those atiending will I=zve from the home of
Ellen Weverka at 9:30 a.m_ Reservations for trans-
portation and a museum czxz lunch are needed by
Thursday, March 7th. For more information and
reservations, call Ellen Wzverka, 494-2076.

Thursday, Marech 14 The Book Discussion Group
will meet 2t the home of Ellen Gille at 7:45 p.m. 10
discuss The Yellow Wallpaper by Charlotte Perkins
Gilman. For more information, call Rachel Homer
(443-3229) or Rhoda Nozik (499-0784).

Friday, March 15 The Evening Bridge Group will
meet at the home of Rudy and Norma Schattke at
7:30 p.m. For more information, call Betty Gardner,
499-2330.

Monday, March 18 The Handcraft and Sewing
Group will meet. For more information, call June
Krantz, 449-4843,

Monday, March 18 The Writing and Authorship

Groyp will meet at 7:45 p.m. at the home of Eve Geli-
man, 340 19th 5t. An RSVP is requested. For more

information, call Eve Geliman. 443-6894.

Monday, March 18 The Muysic Group will meer at
7:45 p.m.  For more information, call Doris Garcia
(494-8860) or Frances Nakosteen (761-3621).

New Group Forming:

Thursday, March 21 The Art Enrichment Group,
an off-shoot of the At Forym Group, will meer ar
7:30 p.m. a1 the home of Eloise Pelton for a presen-
tation on Winslow Homer, The purpose of this
newly forrmed group is to provide an opportunity for
members of the At _Forum Group to explore our art
heritage. [Each month a different artist will be pre-
sented by a group member. For more information,
call Eloise Pelton, 444-8085.

Monday, March 25 The Daytime Bridge Group
will meet from 10 am. to 4:30 p.m. at the home of
Marcella Diepenbrock. For more information, call
Louise Resd, 494-1119.

Thursday, March 28 TENTATIVE The Interna-
tional Qur 10 Lunch Group is temtatively scheduled
to meet due to spring break. For more information,
call Norma Bowes, 494-7333.

Note: The Tez and Travel Tales Group will not held
its regular meeting in March.due to Spring Break.

They will meet again on Tuesday, April 23rd. For
more information, call Marilyn Peltzer, 499-145<,

For Service Group information, call Ethel Pankove,
494-0670. For general information about Imterest
Groups, cail Interest Group Chairperson Nan Wet So,
440-4895.
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MS ages

University Women's Club April 1991

Dear Members,

The nominations for the UWC board for 1992-93 . P
were unanimously approved at the general club meet- Ta‘fﬁm f.orecast 91
ing held during the March 12¢k Lecture/Luncheon. with
Congratulations to our board-elect: President-Elect Fashions ﬁ-am Saks Tlftﬁ Avenue
Eloise Pelton, Secretary-Elect Imelda Hermes, and
Treasurer-Elect Alice Doyle!

We have just learned that the “University Resi-
dence” will be under renovation the entire month of
May and therefore is no longer available for us to meet
in on May 7th.

As an alternative, Kpenig Alumni Center was an
obvious choice. It is not available at noon on May 7th,
but it is available from 4 to 6 p.m., so we have reserved
it for that time.

Al UWC members are invited for a general club
meeting and tea. ‘The purpase of this tea is many-fold:
it’s to welcome the incoming UWC board; to applaud
the faithful, hard-working members of the outgoing
UWC board; to thank our fashion show committee; to
honor UWC members who are retiring this year; to
thank our interest group chairs; and to meet our schol-
arship recipient(s). ‘We will also vote on the revised

UWC Constitution and By-Laws at this meeting. Ixre THE Derras
The Tri-Boand will meet earfier also on May 7th. |1 3 Inc e HEIGHT 0 F Faston.
This year we are very pleased that tﬁzfas;m* show A e
will be presented by Saks Fifth Avenus, Entited o™ SAKS - FIFTH AVENUE
“Fashion Forecast ‘91,7 the show promises to be filled ‘o)
with sophisticated tips on what's new as well as lots g Tl

of bright new colors and a special vignette on the fash-
ion classic Coco Chanel. Plan now to attend this annu-
al UWC event!

Marilee Dunn
UWC President 1990-91



UWC PROGRAM 1990-91

Spring Fashion Show
April 29, 1991 ‘é
UMC Ballroom \
11 a.m. Wine Reception y
12 noon Luncheon Voaa "
12:45 p.m. Fashion Show ' \

fi Y

Honors Tea
May 7, 1991
Koenig Alumni Center
4-6 p.m,

Reminder of End-of-Year

Reports

This notice is to remind ail Interest Group
Chairs and all UWC Board members that, accord-
ing to the UWC constitution, a report is due of
your or your group's activities for the 1990-91
academic year. This year these reporis are due
on May 7th at our final meeting. The incoming
board members and new chairpeople use these
reports to plan for next year. The reports should
be in triplicate, again as according to the consti~
tution, so copies can be distributed to the appro-
priate people.

This series of MSages, the UWC newsletter, will

conclude with the May 1991 issue. If you have
something you would like included in the May
1991 newsletter, please send it (typed) to: Anna
Catalana, MSages Newsletter Editor, 929 Maxwell
Ave., Rear Apt., Boulder, CO 80304, or call Anna
Catalana at 938-1691 no later than the 15th of
April.

Editor; Anna Catalana

Spring Fashion Show
Update

from Karen Diamond

Saks Fifth Avenue of Cherry Creek, Denver, has
promised us a show 1o beat all showsl We are well
on our way to a sell-put,

April 29th is the big day. Please tell all your
friends about Fashion Forecast '91, and make your
reservations as soon as possible. Many of us are
planning a table for eight as a way to invite people.

Remember that proceeds from this event benefit
the University Women's Club Scholarship for
Women. We need your support for this worthy
cause,

Parking and bus shuttle transporiation will be
provided (as part of the cost of the ticket) from
Williams Village Parking Lot, located approximate-
ly -100 yards southeast of the intersection of Base-
line Road and 30th Street. Shuttle service will
begin at 10:30 am. and run every ten minutes umtil
noon.

Contact Beverly Irons, 449-6560 or myself,
Karen Diamond, 939-8656 for reservations or
information.

Notice of
Intention to Amend

the UWC Constitution and By-laws

The changes suggested by the committee for the
UWC Constitution and By-Laws have been approved
by the UWC Board. Copies of the amended constitu-
tion and by-laws will be distributed to UWC mem-
bers during the month of April.

The UWC Board has spent some time on these re-
visions this year. Most of the suggested changes are
to clarify what is already standard practice or to
update the language used.

Marilyn Peltzer will be distributing the copies
of the constitution and by-laws. If you have ques-
tions about any of the changes, please call constitu-
tion revision committee members Claudine Garby or
Jennifer Miller,

A vote to approve the newly revised UWC Consti-
tution will be held at the general club meeting on
May 7, 1991 at 5 p.m, at Koenig Alumni Center.



April Calendar

Mondays The Spanish Conversation Group meets
each Monday at 2:00 p.m. For more information,

call Robin Warner, 494-9760.

Thursdays The French Conversation Group meets

each Thursday at noon. For more information, call
Marion Ramirez, 443-7216.

Fridays The Hiking Group meets each Friday at

9 am. in the South Boulder Rec Center parking lot.
Hikers from Norway, Poland, and Russia have joined
the group. The Hiking Group is considering going
on a long hike the Mesa Trail (date as yet unde-
termined). For more information, call Karen
Diamond, 939-8656.

Saturdays The Tennis Group meets each Saturday
at 9 am. when the weather is good at Kittredge
Courts on campus (northeast corner of Broadway
and Baseline). For more information, call Gertie
Phelps, 499-1718.

Tuesday, April 2 The UWC Board meets at Re-
gent Hall, Room #302 at 11:30 am. For more infor-
mation, call Marilee Dunn, 449-1055.

Wednesday, April 10 The Inpvestments Group
will meet at 9 am. For more information, call Imel-

da Hermes, 494-4589.

Thursday, April 11 The Book Discussion Group
will meet at the home of Karen Diamond at 7:45 p.m.
to discuss The Road from Coorain by Jill Ker Con-
way. For more information, call Rachel Homer
(443-3229) or Rhoda Nozik (499-0784).

Monday, April 15 Reservations deadline for the
UWC Spring Fashion Show. Cost is $25 per person.
For more information, call Karen Diamond, 939-
8656.

Monday, April 15 The Handcraft and Sewing
Group will meet. For more information, call June
Krantz, 449-4843,

Monday, April 15 The Music Group will meet at
7:45 p.m. For more information, call Doris Garcia

(494-8860), Frances Nakosteen (761-3621), or Pat
Holmberg (443-6507).

Monday, April 15 The Writing and Authorship

Group will meet at 7:45 p.m. For more information,
call Eve Geltman, 443-6894.

Friday, April 19 The Evening Bridge Group will
meet at the home Joyce and Bob Price at 7:30 p.m.
For more information, call Betty Gardner, 499-
2830.

Monday, April 22 The Daylime Bridge Group

will meet from 10 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at the home of
Thelma Brinton, For more information, call Louise
Reed, 494-1119.

Tuesday, April 23 The Tea and Travel Tales
Group will meet at the home of Alice Doyle, 777
Gaptor. Alice will talk about the polar bears of
Churchill, Manitoba. Norma Bowes will co-hostess
this last meeting for the year. For more informa-
tion, call Marilyn Peltzer, 499-1454.

Thursday, April 25 The Infernational Out to
Luynch Group will meet. For more information, call
Norma Bowes, 494-7333.

Thursday, April 25 The Art Appreciation
Group will meet. For more information, call Ellen

Weverka, 494-2076.

Monday, April 29 The UWC Spring Fashion
Show, “Fashion Forecast '91,” and Lugn-
cheon will be held in the UMC Glenn Miller Ball-
room. Fashions, models, and narration will be
provided by Saks Fifth Avenue. Reservations must
be made by April 15th. Cost is $25 per person. For
more information, call Karen Diamond,939-8656.

For Service Group information, call Ethel Pankove,
494-0670. For general information about Interest
Groups, call Interest Group Chairperson Nan Wei Su,
440-4895.

MAY 7th MEETING

This final meeting of the year will be a tea
held from 4 to 6 p.m. on Tuesday, May 7th in
Koenig Alumni Center. A short formal meeting
will take place at 5 p.m.

Additional information will be posted in the
May 1991 MSages.
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MS ages

University Women sClub

Dear Members,

This is the last issue of MSages for this academic year. It seems that this year has gone by very quickly!

The last club meeting, the “Honors Tea,” will take place on May 7th at Kpenig from 4 to 6 p.m., with a general
meeting to be held at 5 p.m. An agenda of this meeting is on page two of this newsletter. Members of our club
whio are retiring or whase husband is retiring will be recognized at this tea. ‘They include: Lisa Andresen (Svein),
Fran Dickinson (Arthur), Betty Gorduer (E4), and Vieginia Gore. We will vote on the revised LWC Constitution
and By-Lows at this meeting. The changes suggested by the committee for the UWC Constitution and By-Laws
kave been approved by the UWC Board. If you have questions about any of the changes, please call constitution re-
vision committee members Claudine Garby or Jennifer Miller. Thanks to Marilyn Peltzer for distributing copies of
the updated UWC Constitution to our membership. Also at this tea, end of the year reports are due. Each com-
mittee chairperson and each group leader is responsible for writing up a brief report summarizing their groups ac-
tivities for the year. ‘They should be prepared in triplicate for distribution at this meeting. It’s also a good
opportunity for the outgoing and ingoing chairs to meet and talk. (One reason the UWC runs so smoothly is that
these annual reports are written and passed along.)

Karen and Edith —the fashion show was wonderfully elegant! Thank you for all your work_as co-chairs. Thank_
you to Eloise Pelton for the design concept of both the table decorations and the program, and Beverly Irons for re-
ceiving the ticket requests and armanging the seating for the 350 people who attended. And thanks to all the other
hardworking members of the fashion show committee — Lisa Andresen, Mary Littman, Joan Lee Mikulas, Peggy
Miller, Vinita Sturgeon, and Anita Van Zeghbroeck.

The UWC Scholarship was awarded this year to Johnna Tipton, who will be a senior in chemical engineering
next year. Scholarship committee members were Rfioda Nozik, Beverly Irons, and Rachel Homer, Chair.

In summary, [ want to let you Know that I have very much enjoyed my role in the University Women's Club
zhis year, and thank you all for your generous support and encouragement.

Marilee Dunn, UWC President 1990-91



UWC PROGRAM 1990-91

Honors Tea
and
General Meeting of the Club
Tuesday, May 7, 1991
Koenig Alumni Center
Honors Tea Reception 4-6 pum.
General Club Meeting 5 p.m.

If you plan to attend, plesse respond to
Marilee Dunn, 449-1055 by Friday, May3rd.

OUTLINE of May 7th
Honors Tea and General Meeting

The reception (with tea and cookies) will be
held from 4 10 6 pm. in Koenig Alumni
Center on May T7th.

At 5 pm. a general meeting of the club will
take place.

MEETING AGENDA
Meeting Called to Order

Vote by Membership on the revised UWC
Constitution and By-Laws

Recognition of Retirees

Recognition of Members of the UWC Board

Recognition of 1990-91 Interest Group Chairs

Recognition of Scholarship Recipient

Introduction of the Tri-Board Members

Presentation of the President’s Gavel

Meeting Adjourned

This series of MSages, the UWC newsletter,was
published monthly this year, except for the com-
bined issue for the months of December-January.
IE(,'“’-J" editor was Anna Catalana, who can be
reached by writing: 929 Maxwell Ave., Rear Apt.,
Boulder, CO 80304, or by telephone: 938-1691.

Editor: Anna Catalana

Spring Fashion
Show Notes

350 people attended
this annual event held in
the Glen Miller Ballroom
at the University Memorial
Center. Our Honorary
President, Mary Baughn,
was able to attend, as well
as our scholarship recipi-
ent and two of the speak-
ers from the Lecture/Luncheon Series—Dr. Doris
Havice and Head Coach Ceal Barry. Saks Fifth
Avemue of Cherry Creek was represented by the
store’s General Manager, Larry Buchanan.

The fashion show included fashion commentary
by Saks® representatives, Alice Vickers and Rosie
Waters. These women were responsible for deciding
to do the show, as well as producing it. We are very
grateful to them for their time and energy in mak-
ing the show happen and Saks’ generous domation of
this fashion show at no cost to our group. As you
may know, this is the only show Saks Fifth Avenuc
is presenting in Boulder this year.

At any rate, the fashion show committes is very
pleased to report the great success of the show.

The “Telephone Tree”

Heather Southwick would like to thank the mem-
bers of the telephone tree for volunteering their
time and energy toward developing this connection
between members of the UWC community this year.

Many thanks to: Mary Baughn, Betty Bonde,
Norma Bowes, Jean Clark, Charlotte Corbridge,
Esther deOnis, Alice Doyle, Norma Ekstrand,
Louise Grimes, Mary Heath, Mary Jane Husbands,
Libby Lipstren, Jean Loeffler, Ruby Marr, Louise
McAllister, Jemmifer Miller, Janet Nuzum, Marilyn
Peltzer, Ros Pfaff, Marion Ramirez, Judith Ramsay,
Ura Reithmayer, Maria Ropers, Erika Runnells,
Anne Tumner, Robin Warner, and Florence White,

wlgeda.



May Calendar

" Mondays The Spanish Conversation Group meets
cach Monday at 2:00 p.m. For more information,
call Robin Warner, 494-9760.

Fridays The Hiking Group meets each Friday at
9 am. in the South Boulder Rec Center parking lot
and is planning to meet throughout the summer.
For more information, call Karen Diamond, 939-
8656.

Saturdays The Tennis Group meets each Saturday
at 9 am. when the weather is good at Kittredge
Courts on campus (northeast corner of Broadway
and Baseline). For more information, call Gertie
Phelps, 499-1718,

Thursday, May 2 The French Conversation Group
will meet for the last time this year at noon. For

more information, call Marion Ramirez, 443-7216.

Sunday, May 5 The Book Discussion Group will
meet for an end of the year potluck at the home of
Susan Thomas at 6 pm. For more information, con-
tact Susan Thomas, 530-0347.

“luesday, May 7 The UWC Board meels at Regent
Hall, Room #302 at 11:30 am. For more informa-
tion, call Marilee Dunn, 449-1053.

Tuesday, May 7 The Honors Tea and a general
meeting of the UWC will take place at Koenig Alum-
ni Center from 4 to 6 pm. All members are invited
to attend. For more information, call Marilee Dunn,
449-1055.

Wednesday, May 8 The Jnvestments Group will
meet in May as well as the second Wednesday of
each month throughout the summer. For more in-
formation, call Imelda Hermes, 494-4589.

Thursday, May 9 The Book Discussion Group
will meet at the home of Deb Taylor at 7:45 p.m. to
discuss Annie Joha by Jamaica Kincaid. For more
information, call Rachel Homer (443-3229) or
Rhoda Nozik (499-0734).

Monday, May 13 The Music Group will meet for
the last time this year at 6:30 p.m. For more infor-
mation, call Doris Garcia (494-8860), Frances Na-
kosteen (761-3621), or Pat Holmberg (443-6507).

~'Monday, May 13 The Writing and Authorship
Groyp will meet at the home of Eve Geltman at 7:45

p.m. For more information, call Eve Geltman, 443-
6894,

Thursday, May 16 The At Forum Group will
travel to the Foothills Art Center in Golden to view
the entries for the Rocky Mountain MNational Water-
color Competition and for lunch. For information
and reservations, call Ellen Weverka, 494-2076, by
May 10th.

Friday, May 17 The Evening Bridge Group will
meet at the home of Penny and Carl Kisslinger at
7:30 pm. For more information, call Betty Gardner,
499-2830.

Monday, May 20 The Handcraft and Sewing
Group will meet for the last time this year. For
more information, call June Krantz, 449-4843,

Monday, May 27 The Daytime Bridge Group will
meet. For more information, call Louise Reed, 494-

1119.

LOOKING AHEAD

September 10,1991
December 20, 1991
April 28, 1992

Fall Membership Tea
Winter Party
Spring Fashiorn Show

Reminder of End-of-Year

Reports

This notice is to remind all Interest Group
Chairs and all UWC Board members that, ac-
cording to the UWC Constitution, a report is due
of your or your group’s activities for the 1990-
91 academic year. This year these reports are
due on May Tth at our final meeting at 5 p.m.
The incoming board members and new chairpeo-
ple use these reports to plan for next year. The
reports should be in ftriplicate, again as accord-
ing to the UWC Constitution, so copies can be
distributed to the appropriate people.
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